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Meeting Location:
Monmouth County Human Services Building, Kozloski Road, Freehold

Date:
June 26, 2009

Attendance:  Norwood Allen, Linda Chapman, Anthony Comerford, Roberto Flecha, Joanne Furze, Connie Greene, Pat Labunski, Diane Litterer, Harry Morgan, Susan Neshin, Jass Pelland, Fred Rotgers, Vera Sansone, Barbara Schlichting, Sue Seidenfeld, Megan Sullivan, Maria Varnavis-Robinson, Linda Voorhis, and Lewis Ware.

State Staff:  Suzanne Borys, Carmine Centenni, Beverly Cribbs, Vicki Fresolone, Mollie Greene, Donald Hallcom, Raquel Mazon Jeffers, Marcia Matthews, Geralyn Molinari, Lisa Mojer Torres, Harry Reyes, Dona Sinton, John White.

Welcome and Introductions

Linda Voorhis called the meeting to order at 10:20 AM.  The minutes from May were reviewed and approved.

DAS Report 

Raquel Mazon Jeffers announced that Marie Claire Florentino has resigned from the PAC and her other professional commitments.  Kathy Wright from the NJ Parent Caucus accepted the PAC position and will attend her first meeting in September.

The email to DAS was down for the past two days (Wed and Thursday, June 24, & 25). If you emailed either day, please email again or call the recipient to confirm the message was received.  

DHS and DAS have revamped their websites to make them more user friendly.  

www.state.nj.us/humanservices/das/home and www.state.nj.us/humanservices
Raquel discussed care management principles and the Medical Home Model.  The big picture is that DAS is developing a Strategic Plan looking at the issues around Healthcare Reform and the role of care management for behavioral and physical health.  The goal is to bring people into the recovery zone, to reduce acute episodes, increase community support and sustain recovery while improving the entire system of care.  DAS is interested in how we can provide services to persons in the system of care and build community support.

DAS is also looking to develop targeted case management specific to the addiction population and is pursuing State Plan amendment with Medicaid.  NJ Medicaid is in support.  Providers will be invited to give input to inform the plan.  This amendment, coupled with strengthening outpatient programs, will reduce residential costs.

NJ is looking to pilot three Medical Homes, one in a behavioral health site, one in a FQHC site, and one in a primary care site.  
Presentation on the Recovery Center

Mike Santillo and James Tillman from Eva’s Village reported on Eva’s Recovery Center.  The program is very impressive and appears to be meeting the needs of the community.  It is already getting filled without any formal marketing, and has 130 volunteers with 103 trained.  The only concern held by Eva’s is that they may not have enough room to meet the demand in the community.

Sub Committee Reports
None given.
Discussion on Criminal Justice Issues
Raquel Mazon Jeffers reported that DAS and the Criminal Justice System have a much better relationship and appear to be on the same wave length as far addressing substance use disorders within the Criminal Justice System.  

Harry Morgan brought up his challenges with parole and probation officers from the Department of Corrections.  They seem to be counter-productive to providing treatment to the clients within that system.  The parole officers seem to lack an appreciation for the therapeutic process.
Discussion followed.  It was suggested that the officers from DOC and SPB receive education about the disease of addiction and clinically driven treatment.  It was also suggested that individual providers volunteer to provide education to SPB, DOC and DYFS personnel so that they would understand how treatment works for their clients.

Another issue brought up was that some DYFS workers do not know about CPSAI. 

On July 10, 2009 there will be a meeting for residential providers within the Criminal Justice System.  Vicki Fresolone suggested that providers attend the meeting and state any problems they may have with the transition from jail to treatment, such as no documentation when transported from jail to a treatment facility.  She stated that the Criminal Justice representatives needed to hear the concerns from the providers. 

Meeting adjourned at 12:10 PM.

The next PAC meeting will be on September 18, 2009.

